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Special points of interest: 

 October 19th—Picture Day 

 October 23rd—Dentists R 

Us 

 October 29th—Health 

Hero—Flu Vaccine 

 October 30th—NO SCHOOL 

 November 5th—End of 1st 

Quarter 

 November 9th—Parent-
Teacher Conferences (AKA 
Student Success 

Conferences) 

We are off to a great start 

to the 2015-2016 school 

year.  Enrollment is at an all

-time high; we even have a 

waiting list!   

This year marks our 30th 

year as a school.  We are 

planning a celebration with 

students in the spring.  

Details of the event will be 

shared in future 

newsletters, on our website 

and our Facebook page.  

 

Just a note on a few 

policies: 

Drugs/Drug Paraphernalia 

In the spring of last school 

year, I called families via 

the School Messenger  

auto call system regarding 

vaporizer pens.  Local law 

enforcement and drug 

awareness experts have 

shared evidence that it is 

very likely that vaporizer 

pens and the oil used with 

them are being used as 

drug paraphernalia/drugs.  

In fact  research says, 

“nearly one in five high 

school students who have 

used electronic cigarettes 

to vaporize nicotine also 

used them to vaporize 

[drugs].” (Hand, 2015).  

With this new information a 

policy was presented to 

and approved by our Board 

of Directors (August 2015) 

to include vaporizer pens 

and oils as part of our 

“Drugs/Drug 

Paraphernalia”.  What that 

means is if students have 

these items in their 

possession they risk a 10 

day suspension with 

possible expulsion.  Our 

recommendation is that 

students not bring these 

items to school at all! 

Fridays 

This year we have again 

been approved for the "4 

Day Week" with 

"Enrichment Fridays". The 

2015-2016 calendar 

provides for one staff 

Professional Development 

day each month (a day off 

for students) ; one 

mandatory attendance Friday 

for all students; with the 

remaining Fridays each 

month optional for those 

students with grades less 

than C- and/or participation 

in club activities and/or field 

trips. 

As we monitor student 

attendance in the 2015-

2016 school year, please 

understand that non-

attendance of Fridays may 

jeopardize your child's slot at 

BACHS. If at the end of 

Quarter 1 your child has 

missed more than one 

mandatory Friday with no 

documentation (per our 

attendance policy), he/she 

will be dropped from the 

program, with consideration 

for re-enrollment for second 

semester.   

Because we are a school of 

choice we view being part of 

this unique and innovative 

schedule as a privilege.   

 

Superintendent Update 

Attendance 

We know that good 

attendance is one of the 

primary factors for student 

success and we are 

concerned when students 

are not attending on a 

regular basis.  If a student 

should accumulate 6 

absences, the student risks 

their privilege of attending 

Bay-Arenac Community 

High School.  In order to 

ensure success, we will be 

contacting students and 

families when we notice 

that a student has not 

been at school for a few 

days and work on a plan 

for improved attendance.  

It is our hope that through 

support and 

encouragement we will see 

students flourish and 

attain the goal of high 

school graduation and 

beyond. 

School and Community 

As you know it is 

imperative that we 

maintain a positive 

relationship within our 

community.  Not only is 

this essential to our 

school program, but it is 

necessary for our 

students to learn now 

just how Important it is 

to act appropriately 

within their community.   
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Meet our new staff 

members—BACHS has three 

new staff members this 

year.  Angie Davis (left) is 

teaching a variety of math 

classes; Sam Langhorne 

(center) is teaching science 

and math and Katie Myers 

(right) is our school 

guidance counselor.  We are 

pleased that they have 

chosen to be part of the 

BACHS family!  
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Great Expectations 
 

It is my distinct pleasure to congratulate Bay-Arenac 
Community High School staff and students for achieving 
the prestigious honor of Great Expectations (GE) Model 
school status. This accomplishment puts BACHS in the 
exclusive position of being the first and only GE Model school in the state 
of Michigan! 

This was no small feat. The journey to achieve this status has spanned 
four years. The criteria to meet this prominent status included staff 
spending part of their summers ...over the past four years to attend Great 
Expectations training, participating in various professional development 
sessions to learn more about the Great Expectations methodologies and 
participating in mentoring, coaching and training from GE instructors. In 
addition, at least 90% of the certified teaching staff is required to 
implement 100% of the 17 practices in their classrooms. 

The vision and mission of Great Expectations embodies excellence in 
education and success for all students which made this school-wide 
reform a natural fit for Bay-Arenac Community High School. Adopting GE 
as our school-wide reform means that each and every staff member 
supports and models the Great Expectations practices. BACHS honors the 
philosophies of GE by consistently and enthusiastically implementing the 
methodologies with our students.  

Data speaks to the attainment of this status as well. BACHS has seen a 
decline in drop-out rates, an increase in graduation rates, a decline in 
discipline referrals, improvement in attendance and improvement in 
grades! 

Our hard work has paid off! However, our journey in the pursuit of 
excellence in education continues! We simultaneously celebrate, while 
continuing to develop strategies to uphold and enhance our Model 
School status, ensuring success for all! 

Please join me in congratulating all those who made this victory possible!   

For more information about Great Expectations visit their website at 
http://www.greatexpectations.org/ 

 

 

 

 

805 Langstaff  St. 

Essexville, MI  48732 

(989)893-8811 

FAX (989)895-7749 

Feel free to call with questions 

Lisa Senk  

Administrative Assistant 

Bay-Arenac Community High School  

BACHS is hosting a fall bazaar (see flyer below).  If you 
know of any vendors who may be interested in setting 

up a booth, please have them contact the school    
office.  If you're not busy on October 10th, please join 
us at the school.  All of the proceeds will be used to 

fund the Thanksgiving Dinner we host annually for our 

students.   

A note from the Main Office ~  

Over the summer, paperwork was mailed to every 

BACHS family.  Please complete that paperwork and 

return it with your  

student. If you did not receive it or need a new set, 

please contact the school office.   

Thank you 

Weõre on the Web! 

www.bachs.us  

and LIKE us  

on Facebook  

http://www.greatexpectations.org/

